Andrew Lewis

From: Bob Sharples <Bob.Sharples@sportengland.org>

Sent: 29 April 2022 16:13

To: Andrew Lewis

Cc: Sharon Whiting; Thomas Darlington; Andrew Earnshaw; Stuart Lamb; 'Jason Bowers";
'Neil Higginson'

Subject: App Ref. 22/00747/0UT - Land at Bicester Road Kidlington - Sport England Ref:
PA/22/SE/CL/61234

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Andrew

Thank you for re-consulting Sport England on the above application with additional information:
drawing CSA/3263/123 rev D and the revised Design and Access Statement April 2022.

| have reviewed both documents and | am still concerned that the proposed formal sports area is
not what been discussed with CDC in the past because as shown it is too small to meet the needs
of football in this area of Cherwell.

| have discussed this issue with representatives of CDC and some national governing bodies at a
recent playing pitch meeting. My concerns were supported by the NGBs. This important to address
this issue now, since there will displacement of football when Oxford United FC relocates to the
Stratfield Brake site.

| note that there is also a discrepancy between the drawing and the D & A of 0.25 hectares — 4.3.5
provision of 4.25 hectares of formal sports facilities and on the drawing : formal sports facilities 4
hectares

For Clarity:

Sport England objects to the application.

Our objection would be overcome if all the land east of the proposed football hub is reallocated to
football use.

If this application is to be presented to a Planning Committee, Sport England would like to be notified
in advance of the meeting date(s) and the publication of any agenda(s) and report(s). Sport England
would also like to be notified of the outcome of the application through the receipt of a copy of the
decision notice.

If you would like any further information or advice please contact me at the address below.

Yours sincerely,

Bob

Bob Sharples MRTPIRIBA
Principal Planning Manager - South Team

T: 07830 315030



M: 07830315030
F: 01509 233 192
E: Bob.Sharples@sportengland.org

We have updated our Privacy Statement to reflect the recent changes to data protection law but rest assured, we
will continue looking after your personal data just as carefully as we always have. Our Privacy Statement is
published on our website, and our Data Protection Officer can be contacted by emailing Gaile Walters

The information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act
2000. Additionally, this email and any attachment are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual
to whom they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email and
any attachment in error, and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying, is strictly prohibited. If
you voluntarily provide personal data by email, Sport England will handle the data in accordance with its Privacy
Statement. Sport England’s Privacy Statement may be found here https://www.sportengland.org/privacy-
statement/ If you have any queries about Sport England’s handling of personal data you can contact Gaile Walters,
Sport England’s Data Protection Officer directly by emailing DPO@sportengland.org



